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Perhaps you have seen the picture at the top of this page, on-line, over the last few weeks as the current 

situation in Afghanistan unfolds. Admittedly I don’t give much credence to these pictures that people place 

on-line. They are usually meant to push an agenda, create controversy, or are blatantly false.    

However, this particular picture jumped out to me. Even as a pastor it convicted my conscience. If you are 

reading this, you are more than likely a citizen of the United States. We have been blessed with the type of 

freedom that most other people can only dream of. The same is true for us as Christians. We have been 

granted an even greater freedom and promised a greater citizenship through the death and resurrection of 

Jesus Christ.  

With freedom comes responsibility. Freedom can often be abused. Freedom can lead to apathy. Freedom can 

cause us to ignore what we truly need in favor of personal liberty or doing whatever we feel is right.  

I don’t want people to be guilted or shamed into coming to worship. Guilt and shame are not effective, long-

term ways, to convince people of what is right or wrong.  

I want people to willingly come to church. I want people to gladly gather with their fellow believers, members 

of the Body of Christ, to be fed and strengthened by God’s Word and Sacraments. I want people to long for 

the fellowship and mutual encouragement that happens before and after worship. 

At the same time, if this little picture hits a little too close to home, give it some thought. Rather than 

defensively blowing it off, think about your reasons or how you justify not being at church. 

We’ve all missed church before. Sometimes with good reasons. Sometimes with not-so-good reasons.  

Examine your heart and then, rather than attempting to justify yourself, repent! Repent and receive the 



forgiveness Jesus won for you on the cross! Receive the words that are spoken every weekend at the 

beginning of worship: As a called and ordained servant of Christ, and by His authority, I therefore forgive you 

all your sins… Receive the ultimate gift of Christ, his very Body and Blood, for the forgiveness of all your sins 

and the strengthening of your faith.  

I would encourage you then as soon as you are done reading this to pray and pray often. Pray for your 

brothers and sisters in Christ living in Afghanistan. Pray for all persecuted Christians in places like North Korea, 

China, Sudan, Nigeria, and the great number of other places in this world where our brothers and sisters’ risk 

and lose their lives daily for being followers of Christ.  

Let us pray for ourselves as well. As our faith is also threatened, not from external persecution, but form a 

blessed life and the apathy it can bring with it.  

I know not everyone will be there, but I hope and cannot wait to see you this weekend! 

And let us consider how to stir up one another to love and good works, not neglecting to meet together, as 

is the habit of some, but encouraging one another, and all the more as you see the Day drawing near. 

Hebrews 10:24-25 

Behold, how good and pleasant it is when brothers dwell in unity! Psalm 133:1 

 

In Christ, 

Pastor DeArmond  

 

Sunday School and Bible Study 

We will be resuming Sunday School and Bible Study on September 26th after worship. 

 

Weekday Bible Studies 

Men’s weekday Bible Studies will resume on Tuesday, Sept. 14th. Women’s weekday Bible Studies will resume 

on Monday, Sept. 27th.  Please see the calendar for specific dates and times. 

 

LCMS Youth Gathering 

For those who plan on attending the LCMS Youth Gathering in Houston next summer we will have our next 

meeting for parents and youth on September 29th at 7:00 P.M. If you have not contacted Pastor DeArmond yet 

about potentially attending, please let him know.  

 

Confirmation 

A separate mailing regarding Catechism Class and Confirmation information will be sent out to families soon.  
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Memorials 

 ̈ In memory of Ralph & Marie Ihde, gifts to the Roof Fund, Preschool and 2022 Youth Gathering, from 

John & Laurie Larson. 

 ̈ In memory of Dennis Reimer from Delilah Remiker, a gift to Redeemer Preschool. 

 

Landscaping in front of the office addition has been completed.  This gift was made possible by gifts to the 

Memorial Fund by the following families: Kittleson, Stewart, Krancus, Walters, Kuehne, Glaeser, Johanek, 

Baroun, Neuser and Ihde. Thanks to Kirk & Landon Eichman for working on this project. 

 

Thank You From The Crossing 

Our congregation donated $500 to the annual Change A Life Campaign. These gifts offer hope to families in 

need by providing infant formula, diapers, clothing, etc. If you would still like to support The Crossing, you can 

drop off your gift at their office (205 N. 8th St) or mail it to P O Box 2065. 
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Income $18,085 $158,277

Expenses $16,993 $147,882

Summary of Income & Expenses

Office Hours  
Beginning on Tuesday, September 7th,  

the office will be open at the following times: 

Monday – Friday: 8:00am – 1:00pm 
Friday: Closed 



Constitution and By-Law Revisions 

The executive board are proposing several changes to the constitution/by-laws and plans on 

voting on them on September 19, 2021.  These changes reflect how the executive board has 

been functioning the last few years, which has been with fewer board members and several 

positions being unfilled.  The proposed changes reduce the number of executive board 

member positions to streamline the board and reflect the smaller congregation we have 

compared to years ago.     

Copies of the proposed changes are available and can be picked up after service.  Or you can 

contact the office and they can mail it to you.  If you have any questions please contact Lisa 

Van Sickle, Pastor DeArmond, or Mike Kaczkowski. See you on September 19. 2021.  

 

 
 

Sunday School will begin on September 26!!  We will 
meet every Sunday after worship until about 11:15.  All 
kids aged 3 - 12 are welcome to join us! 
 
If you would be interested in teaching a class please 
contact Johanna Harris at 920-901-5803 (call or text), 
johannaharris81@gmail.com, or on Facebook 
Messenger. 

 

 

Altar Guild Help Needed 
Altar guild is still looking for members to volunteer.  It is a one month 
commitment and just a few hours a week.  Please consider giving of your time.  
Call JoAnn Noffke, 920-717-0201. 
 

 

 

Please Note: No Worship Service on Labor Day  

Monday, September 6th 

mailto:johannaharris81@gmail.com


 
 

Redeemer’s 2021 Church Picnic will take place on September 19!  There are several ways you 
can volunteer or donate to the picnic so please be sure to visit the bulletin board near the 

Welcome Center to see how you can help. The meal will follow worship and the special 
congregational meeting. A bounce house and other kids’ activities will also be there for a day 

of family fun!  Please contact Johanna Harris at 920-901-5803 (call or text) if you have any 
questions!  See you there!! 

 

Book Club Update 

The first meeting will be Sept. 30th, 1:30pm at the home of Carol 

Redwine (2221 Knuell Street).  If you havenõt signed up and are 

interested, please call Carol at (920) 717-0648 or turn in form below.  

The first book is òThe Light Between the Oceans.ó  

 

 

 

Want to Join Our Book Club?!  
Some congregation members are starting a book club in the fall. The plan is to meet 

monthly.  All adult members are invited to join the book club!  If you are interested in 

joining or getting more information, please fill out your preferences on the sheet below 

and return it to the brown box at Church. If you have any questions, please contact Carol 

Redwine (920) 717-0648 or Judy Morvak (920) 629-0041. 

 

Book Club Interest:  

 

Name: ____________________________________ Phone: _____________________________________ 

 

I prefer to meet during:  __________ Mornings 

     __________ Afternoons 

     __________ Evenings 
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September 2021 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
   1) 

 
2) 
Youth Game Night 
6-7pm 

3)  
Office closed  

4) 
 
 
 

5) 
Worship 9am 
 
 

6)  
Labor Day 
Office closed 
No Worship 
 

7) 
Finance 8:15am 
1st Day of Preschool 
Regular Office Hours 
Begin 8am-1pm 
 

8) 
 

9) 
Executive Bd. 
6:30pm 
 

10) 
 

11) 
 

12) 
Worship 9am  
 
 

13)  
Worship 6pm 
 

14) 
Men’s Bible Study 7am 
Finance 8:15am 

15)  
 

16) 
Youth Game Night 
6-7pm 

17) 
 

18) 
 

19)  
Worship 9am  
Voter’s Meeting 
Church Picnic 
 

20) 
Worship 6pm 
 

21) 
Men’s Bible Study 7am 
Finance 8:15am 

22)  
Confirmation 6pm 

23)  
 

24) 
  

25) 
 

26) 
Worship 9am  
Educ. Classes 10:15am 
 

27) 
Women’s Bible Study 
1pm  
Worship 6pm 
 

28) 
Men’s Bible Study 7am 
Women’s Bible Study 
9:15am  
Finance 8:15am  

29) 
LCMS Youth 
Gathering Mtg 7pm  

30) 
Youth Game Night 
6-7pm 
Book Club 1:30pm 

Oct. 1) 
 

Oct. 2) 
 

 
Website: www.redeemermanty.com 
Email: office@redeemermanty.com 

Phone: 684-3989 
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